Lt. Col. H. W. Clark, G.S.C., Chief, Athletic Branch, Headquarters Army Service Forces, Special Services Division, 25 West 43rd Street, New York 18, N.Y.

Dear Eskie:

I am sending you our monthly newsletter to our boys in the service. This is another one of the activities that I have been endeavoring to do in lieu of doing anything directly for them.

I would like to make a progress report. There are a group of professional and business men here in Lawrence, Kansas, that are quietly working on the chief in a way that I believe should the call come we will have no difficulty in accepting the proposition.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Bno. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.